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	Ladies Golf Club of Marbella
FROM THE RED TEES
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                Chairman Suzi Olsen
                                                                
 December 2009
 
                                               
CHAIRMAN
                                                     ~SUZI OLSEN~
Well, there certainly have been a lot of changes around here!  We have a great new Greens Superintendant, Vince Zellefrow, a wonderful new chef, Darren Denny,  and with the unexpected and disappointing departure of Rick Adams, we will soon be getting a new General Manager.  I hope you had the opportunity to sign Rick’s Thank You card. He was a wonderful advocate for the Ladies Club and he will be missed.

And speaking of changes, the Board has voted on two very important Standing Rules that we feel will have an extremely positive effect on the Ladies Club.  We have recognized the need to try to “cover all bases” and reach out to all of our members and their needs. 

The first new Standing Rule is the previously announced “Time for Nine”, which 
allows 18 Holers the option of signing up for 9 holes on Thur. playday; it includes a game of the day and scrip payout.

The second new Standing Rule is a revised edition of the Nine Hole Group.  In a nutshell, it states that when a player reaches a handicap of 36 (vs. 40) from the Red Tees, she will graduate to the 18 Holers.  Additionally, she may elect to stay in the 9 hole group for a period of 12 months (vs. 6 months) before making that transition. This will be retroactive to Jan 1, 2007, and as with all Standing Rules, is effective immediately.We know there will be questions regarding these new Rules; they will be detailed at the December Meeting.

The culmination of The Giving Tree, the “big payout” for Ringers, the “Most Improved” golfer award, the last chance of the year to win the meeting raffle, and of course, the installation of new officers are just a few more reasons to make sure to be there!

In closing, I just want to say it’s been great serving as Chairman for the last 2 years.  Challenging?  Check! Gratifying? Check-check! A learning experience? Check-check-check!  Totally awesome? Check-check-check-check!! I was blessed with a fabulous, caring board and I will remember these past 2 years with pride.  Thank you and have a wonderful holiday season.  Suzi 
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MEMBERSHIP
~PATTI STRINGER~

MEMBERSHIP
120 LCOM members 

29 Associate members

2 Junior members

OTHER TOURNAMENTS

11/3-11/7
Calif. Women’s Amateur Champ.







     Golf Club at Quail Lodge  now-10/9

12/2

Open Play Day
Industry Hills



9/18-11/13

1/15-1/16
WSCGA Executive Club Tourn.






Chaparral CC
& Sunrise CC

9/23-12/18

2/15

WSCGA Open Playday






La Costa Country Club

12/4-1/29

3/29

4 Person Event
Rolling Hills Country Club

1/8-3/5


FOR MORE INFORMATION ON THESE AND OTHER TOURNAMENTS, PLEASE CHECK THE BULLITIN BOARD ACROSS FROM THE ATTENDANTS STATION IN THE LADIES’ LOCKER ROOM.

 

If you have any changes that you want to make in the roster since June, please email me ASAP.

  DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS

 
Jaisoo Bahng
12/4
    Judy Davis
          12/7 
Karen Jordan   12/7
    Shana Martensen  12/11

Jeanne Narlinger 12/11   Barbara Behrens    12/14

Barbara Klotz
  12/14
    Helen Helbing       12/16
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2010 APPROVED 
EXECUTIVE BOARD 
~JILL BLURTON-JONES~

 


Chairman                               
Carol Warlick



Membership                               Patti Stringer



Secretary                                    Carolyn McGuire



Treasurer                                    Connie Merlis



Major Tournaments                    Carol McLaughlin



Playdays                                      Elena Miller



Handicap                                     Marcia Smith

 

Nine Hole                                    Shana Martensen



Guest Days                                  Charlene Salmacia



Rules                                            Jill Blurton-Jones
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GUEST DAY
  ~DANI RATKELIS~
 
GUEST DAY
Nov.19, 2009  
There were a total of 84 Ladies in the last event of the year. The weather was gorgeous, the food exceptional (our new Chef is a keeper!) and the game fun. It was a great way to kick off the Holiday Season.
 

The results of the day are as follows:
 

LADIES’ GUEST DAY
NOVEMBER 19, 2009
PILGRIM FLIGHT

First Place Gross

Talbot





  155






Smith, S






Kim








King




 
First Place Net


Olsen




134





George







Letter








Wallace



 

Second Place Gross

Martensen




   165x






Samman






Tall








Kelly




 
Second Place Net

Jenican





  136






Brew 







Miller








O’Malley-Potur


 
Third Place Gross

Pebley





  165x





Finley







Hadley








Hill




 
Third Place Net

Marquis




  137x






Demorest






Brown








Lucki

______

HARVEST FLIGHT

First Place Gross

McGuire




  175






Moses







Kent








Hubbard



First Place Net


Rimel





141






Johnston






Teitsworth







Cobb




 
Second Place Gross

Stringer




   185x






Tyus







Nelson








White




Second Place Net

Salmacia




  142






Donahue






Szem

______





Brown




 
Third Place Gross

Nagel





185x






McCallon






Clayton







Seymour



 
Third Place Net

Russell





  143






Sheehan






Minner








Luxenberg



  

Closest to the Flagstick

 

 
Hole # 4-MEMBERS
_P. Collins__9’6’’___________________
Hole #4-GUEST_________M. Chen_____10’0’’_____________
Hole # 11-MEMBERS________N. Spraker______21’5’’_______
Hole #11-GUEST_____B. Kent _______43’1’’_______________
                                             
                                    PLAYDAYS
                                      ~ JUDY DAVIS ~
 

Thanks to our hostesses for November:  Nancy Tall, Mary Kay Minner and Ginny Vincent.  The Thanksgiving feast on General Meeting day was wonderful and your hard work is certainly appreciated.  

Our hostesses for December are:  Marcia Smith, Chick Pernell, Maria Barger and Patricia Stites.   I know we will have a festive holiday theme on December 3rd to go along with our installation of new officers and our “Giving Tree” gift giving program.

A giant “thank you” goes out to all of you who volunteered your time and talents during the past two years.  Needless to say, without your time and effort, my job would have been impossible.  It has been a great ride!!!  

Respectfully,

Judy Davis     
                               [image: image21.jpg]



     November General Meeting Day Winners

November 2009, Play Day Results
October 31, 2009 - "Selective Nine"
1st Place
Carole Gabos
29.5
Low Gross
Karen Jordan
90
Low Net
Jean Kelly
77
November 5, 2009 - General Meeting Day
1st Place
Susan Taylor, Sheryl Sauer, Jane Demeter
67
2nd Place
Jill Blurton-Jones, Carol Pugmire, Barbara Merriman
72
3rd Place
Georgianna Hales, Connie Merlis, Elena Miller
75
November 12, 2009 - "Least Putts"
Flight A
1st Place
tie
Linda Travis, Celia Francese and Jaisoo Bahng
29
2nd Place
Yolanda Talbott
Flight B
1st Place
Toni Taylor
29
2nd Place
Elena Miller
30
3rd Place
tie
Maxene Weinberg and Maria Barger
34
Low Gross
Sea Prattes
83
Low Net
Linda Fryling and Toni Taylor
70
November 21, 2009 - "Middle Nine"
1st Place
June Kim
35.5
2nd Place
Katherine Szem
36.5
Low Gross
June Kim
83
Low Net
June Kim
72
November 28, 2009 - "Criss Cross"
1st Place
Suzi Olsen
32
2nd Place
tie
Georgianna Hales and Jean Kelly
34.5
Low Gross
June Kim
90
Low Net
Suzi Olsen
77
                       
    
                       HANDICAPS
                       ~ RONA KIPPER ~ 

                           
               MOST IMPROVED PLAYERS
                       NOVEMBER 2009
                                   Old        New    Decrease 

Diane Siegel                    16.1       14.3       11.2

Nancy Tall                       12.9       11.8        8.5

June Kim                        10.4         9.7       6.7

             Hole In One:  Beverly Letter

             October 10, 2009     Marbella Country Club

              Hole # 7    
         Club:  4 Iron

  

Ladies’ as my term comes to a close it has been my pleasure to serve as your Handicap Chairman. I know you will be in good hands with Marcia and Shelley.
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**Please remember to date and always put your WSCGA Number on your cards.  I can’t tell you how much time it will save!

At the December General Meeting I will be announcing the Most Improved Player for 2009!

Rona Kipper 

                           NINE HOLERS
                    ~ BARBARA  BEHRENS ~
Chairing the Nine-Holer Ladies this year has been a very rewarding experience for me.  They are a wonderful, fun group of ladies that have been enthusiastic and very helpful with input that can encourage members to participate and play golf. I know Shana Martensen will be an excellent Nine-Holer Chairman  next year and the ladies are in very good hands.
      
I want to send a sincere Thank You to Mary Kay Minner, her support, help
and encouragement made my job so much easier, you’re the Best!!

I look forward to seeing you all next year on the course....Happy golfing!
        
 Barbara Behrens
HANDICAP NEWS

~ MARCIA  SMITH ~
January 2010, the WSCGA will begin using new software.
How will this affect you?
Your WSCGA number will remain the same except all numbers will start with the number 9.  The computer in the women’s locker room will be turned off Dec. 22.  All scores will be posted on a posting sheet until Jan. 4, 2010.
If you are registered to receive you index by email you will continue to be registered.  In Jan. you will begin receiving your index twice a month. You will be unable to post scores using the internet during this transition (December 22- January 4).
 

Marcia 
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                           “2009 GIVING TREE”

                                   ~LISA  SHAW~

  

SUPPORTED BY THE LADIES’ CLUB OF MARBELLA

Making a Difference in our Community

 

All the tags have been taken!!!!!!
Thank you for supporting the Giving Tree Project!

HOMELESS DONATIONS
PLEASE BRING ALL GENTLY USED COATS, JACKETS, SWEATERS, AND SWEATSHIRTS TO GENERAL MEETING DAY.

Bring gifts to General Meeting Day on  December 3rd.

Contact: Lisa Shaw, Maria Barger, Georgianna Hales or Patricia Stites 

to arrange for early delivery. 
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RULE OF THE MONTH
 GEORGIANNA HALES~ 
 

Ringers: 

Thank you to all 59 of you for your participation and support in Ringers this year.  I very much enjoyed directing the inaugural year.
 
Winners will be announced at the December General Meeting.

 Georgianna

[image: image29.jpg]SITUATION:

Tracey's ball is embedded in its own pitch-mark on the closely
mown apron of the putting green. She knows this allows her to lift,
dlean and drop her ball, without penalty, as near as possible fo the
spot where it lay — no nearer the hole (Rule 25-2; Embedded Ball)
Tracey plans on putting her next shot so she wants to repair the
pitch-mark before she drops her ball. Is this permissible?

T

et mark ey
T drop my ball?

SOLUTION:

Tracey is not allowed to repair the pitch-mark. If she does she will
be penalized two strokes in Stroke Play or loss of hole in Match Play.
Repairing the pitch-mark improves the area in which she inlends to
drop her ball by eliminating an irregularity of surface and this action
would breach Rule 13-2 (Decision 13-2/10),

NOW SUPPOSE Tracey's ball had come to rest just in front of her own
pitch-mark and she stepped down on the raised turf because it interfered
with the backswing of her putter. Tracey would be penalized because she
improved the area of her intended swing by eliminating an irregularity of
surface when she flatlened the pitch-mark (Decision 13-2/21).

WHAT IF Tracey had replaced a divot just in front of her ball on her line of
play from the fringe? Again Tracey would be penalized because this time:
she improved_her line of play by eliminating an irregularity of surface
when she replaced the divot (Decision 13-26).
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LIBRARY

~MARIE DI DONATO~

We need new paperbacks, videos, books on tape - anything that will make our Library more interesting.  Please look through your books at home and think about donating to our Library.

Thanks,

 

Marie DiDonato
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PHOTOGRAPHER
                                                     ~ MARCIA SMITH ~
 

Please see our Photo Gallery at ostcophotocenter.com e-mail: marbellalc@yahoo.com password: marbella.   If you have any photos from any of the events, we can still upload onto the website.  Please let us know.
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Anyone desiring a copy of a photo, please contact me with a description of the photo and I will gladly E-Mail you a copy. Marcsjc@cox.net
           QUOTE OF THE MONTH 
All other things being equal, greens break to the west." 
                                                            - Ben Hogan
 
NEWSLETTER
~ MARY KAY MINNER ~

Special thanks to Debby Sowers and Carol Pugmire for creating the templates for Game Format and Game Results!  These can be found under "Forms" to the left of the Newsletter on this website.

This has been a fun year publishing the Newsletter.  Thanks to all of our Board  and  Committee Members for their consistently thoughtful and timely input!

Mary Kay Minner
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